

Avanti Gardens School

College Road, Fishponds, Bristol, BS162JP
Tel:01179659150
avanti.org.uk/avantigardens
avantigardens@avanti.org.uk

20th July 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

I wanted to provide you with a short update on morning and end of day routines for **September 2023**.

Morning Routine

Thank you for your openness and support of the change of morning routines. It has been great to see parents walking through the site with their children every morning and I hope that you have enjoyed this also. **This routine will remain unchanged for September**. We are in communication with the Local Authority, our local MP, and our local PCSOs to try and improve the crossings and school signage on Oldbury Court Road to make it more pedestrian friendly.

End of Day Routine

- **EYFS** collection location will remain unchanged, with pupils being collected from the EYFS playground. The new time for their end of the school day will be **3.15pm**.
- Years 1 and 2 will now be collected from the <u>KS1 playground</u> (See photo and aerial view) which will accessed through the black gates on Oldbury Court Road (the same entrance as the morning routine). The time that their school day ends will remain unchanged.





Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will continue to be picked up from the <u>KS2 playground</u> (outside of the sports hall), which is accessed through the sports hall gate on Oldbury Court Road. The time that their school day ends will remain unchanged.



Avanti Schools Trust is a private company limited by guarantee and an exempt charity, registered in England and Wales under company registration number 07506598 with registered address: Avanti Schools Trust, c/o Avanti House School.

Wemborough Road, Stanmore, Middlesex. HA7 2EQ. VAT registration number: 122 8491 20

We are working to try and create a pedestrian onsite route from the KS1 playground to the KS2 playground, which I hope to be in place for September. <u>All gates will be opened at 3.10pm and closed at 3.35pm.</u>

The reason for this update to routines is to accommodate the expanding class numbers and to improve the flow of adults and children at the end of the school day.

Best wishes,

Mr Penny